
Notice of Intent to Award

The California Collaborative for Educational Excellence (CCEE) and its Administrative Agent, the Marin

County Office of Education (MCOE), issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) for Independent Evaluation

Services for the Reading Instruction and Intervention Grant Program on January 31, 2022. Consistent

with that RFP, the CCEE provides this notice of intent to award.

As required by Section 145 of the 2021-22 Education Omnibus Trailer Bill (Assembly Bill 130), and

following the process set forth in the RFP, the CCEE may enter into a contract to conduct the evaluation.

The CCEE has identified the following organization as the prospective contractor for these services

outlined in the RFP.

Awardee Amount

American Institutes for Research (AIR) $10M to support the program

$450,000 to support the evaluation

The respondent identified above represents the anticipated awardee and is subject to change and the

award is contingent on the selection of the program grantee.


